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Friday 21st January 2022
Dear Families, 
Another week is coming to an end and we are another week on in our journey of 
ensuring that the children receive the best possible education. Miss Dorrington 
and Mrs Pike have been inundated with visits to their office this week for stickers 
/ awards for great work. It is always such a pleasure to see children such pride in 
their efforts and accomplishments! 
We would like to extend a huge thank you to parents for your support with school 
census day this week, particularly with regard to ordering a hot dinner for your 
child on Thursday. We really appreciate it.
Today, our two teaching students in Year 2, Miss Douglas and Miss Walker are 
both finishing their placement with us and heading back to university before a 
further teaching practice later in the year. We would like to thank them for all 
their hard work and commitment to our school and to your children and wish 
them all the very best for their future teaching careers. 
Have a lovely weekend, 
The Harnham Infant School Team 

Parent Support Advisor Contact:
Chris Lister is the Parent Support
Advisor for Harnham Infants and 
many families benefit from her 
expertise, support and advice. She can 
help parents with all sorts of things 
including difficulties with behaviour, 
financial matters, family breakdown 
and bereavement. Chris is  also happy 
for you to get in touch if you're worried 
or concerned about any school related 
matters.  You can contact her by email 
psa@harnham-inf.wilts.sch.uk or by 
telephone 07595217569 

Menu for Week Beginning 24.01.22: 
We are pleased to be offering the following choices of hot dinners:
Monday: Sausages and Mash or Sweet Potato and Lentil Curry Dessert: Fruit Salad and Ice Cream 
Tuesday: Lemon & Herb Chicken with Cous-Cous or Macaroni Cheese Dessert: Fruit Crumble and Custard
Wednesday: Vegetable Goujons or Pizza with Potato Wedges Dessert: Freshly baked Gingerbread 
Thursday: Turkey Meatloaf, Mash and Veg or Vegan Cottage Pie Dessert: Jam Sponge 
Friday: Fish and Chips or Cheese and Tomato Omelette Dessert: Selection of Cold Desserts 

Blogs:
At the end of each 
week, class 
teachers update 
Seesaw with a 
weekly blog post 
detailing the 
learning during the 
week and giving 
ideas of things you 
can do at home 
with your child. Do 
take a look. 

Clubs:
We have made a difficult decision to cancel our lunchtime and after school clubs for this term. Thank you 
for your patience and understanding. Information about which clubs are being offered in term 4 and how 
to book your child in will be sent out to you soon. 

Covid Restrictions:
You will be aware from the news that national Covid
restrictions are being eased at a quick pace. However, as a 
school we have to continue to make decisions about easing 
restrictions according to the context and safety of our school, 
families and staff. Therefore, we would like parents to continue 
to wear face masks while on school site. Thank you. 

Website:
Have you seen the new Harnham infant School website? We hope parents will find it much easier to 
navigate and informative too. Please do take a look by clicking this link:  
https://www.harnhaminfants.org.uk/
Mrs Pike is looking for a few parent volunteers who would be willing to “stress test” the new website 
(make sure it has all the information needed and is user-friendly). If you would like to get involved, please 
may you email her lpike@harnham-inf.wilts.sch.uk Thank you so much 

Updated Calendar of Events:
Attached to this email with this newsletter, you will find an 
updated whole school calendar of events. Anything new is 
recorded in purple for you. We have decided not to host our 
“Stay and…” sessions this term due to covid, but look forward 
to inviting parents back into school in Term 4 
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First Aid Skills for Parents:
Please see the poster  regarding a FREE first 
aid workshop for parents happening at our 
school very soon. 

Flu Vaccinations:
On Monday, the team from Virgin Care are 
coming to complete the Nasal Flu Vaccinations 
for your children. This is for the children whose 
parents have already been registered them to 
receive it. No vaccination will be given to any 
child for whom we do not have consent. 

Celebration Assemblies: 
We are planning for the return of Celebration 
Assemblies, where parents are invited to share 
in their children’s successes, for the start of term 
4. We can’t wait for you to join us. 

Punctuality:
The drop off window each morning is between 
8.45 and 8.55am. We have noticed many 
families are walking up the hill or arriving at 
9.00am, which delays the start of the school day 
for the children. Please try to ensure your child is 
at school on time. Late attenders will need to 
come through the school office to ensure they 
are marked in the register. Thank you. 



Southampton Football Holiday Club:
There is an additional attachment in the email with 
this newsletter for you. ↑ 

Thank you: 
We received this ↑ lovely thank you from The 
Christmas Care Home Cardathon


